
 Head of School Blog.. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
I hope you all managed to enjoy that lovely day of spring that 
appeared before all the rain started? We have had a produc-
tive couple of weeks, writing recounts, challenging ourselves in 
maths and of course completing assessments. The children 
have all taken on these challenges, supporting one another, 
and we are so proud of the effort they put in to do their 
best. We are looking forward to welcoming you along to your 
parent teacher consultations on Monday the 27th and 
Wednesday the 29th of March to talk about your child’s pro-
gress and next steps. You can call the school office anytime 
to book your appointment on a first come first served basis. 
We hope to hold these meetings in school (as opposed to the 
parish hall). We will confirm these arrangements closer to the 
time. A quick note about online safety; a website encouraging 
children to chat to strangers has been brought to our atten-
tion. If you have a child at the Roseland Academy, you may 
have seen their recent Facebook post about the site, called 
Omegle. This site contains adult content and encourages chil-
dren to engage with strangers through chat rooms and video 
calls. If you would like support in making sure your child is 
safe online, you can find help and guidance here; https://
www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  
Lastly, I would like to wish all our mums and mother figures a 
wonderful Mothering Sunday. For those of you, for whom 
Mothers Day is a more difficult time, we hope that you are 
able to find some peace this weekend.  
Best wishes, 
Emeline Goodall 
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27/03/23 or 29/03/23 - Parent / 

Teacher meetings - please call and 

book a slot 

31/03/23 - Easter Service in church 

and last day of term 

17/04/23 - First day of Summer term 

26/04/23 - **New Date** Funfest, 

years 1 - 6, Roseland Academy 

28/04/23 - Open the Book in church 

01/05/23 - Bank Holiday 

08/05/23 - Bank Holiday 

24/05/23 - Year 5&6 Benchball at 

Roseland Academy, transport de-

pendant 

26/05/23 - Last day of half term 

 

                 

We are Still collecting uni-

form .. 

Our affordable preloved uni-

form is now all available to 

buy, a massive thank you to 

Pippa for all her help in 

getting this set up. Please see 

page 7 for details.  

DAILY WRAPAROUND 

CARE... 

Wraparound after-school care is still 

available Monday - Friday 15:15 to 

16:15, as well as our already running 

breakfast club. This is at a cost of 

£4.50 and  can be booked on parent 

pay.  

On Monday’s Mr Webb will run the 

afterschool club with fun sports ac-

tivities. 

Tuesday’s-Friday’s Miss Rosevear is 

planning many exciting activities 

with the children, based on termly 

themes. Snacks are provided.  

When booking afterschool care on 

Parent pay, please do not just add 

funds, but also go to Booking, and 

book on ‘After school bookings’ here 

you can choose a day to assign the 

money to, or, add a day to you bas-

ket and then pay if you haven’t add-

ed funds yet. This way we can have a 

register ready and know who is com-

ing and when, thank you very much!  
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Carne have been thinking about what they'd like to be when they grow up! 
So far this half term they have been architects & builders, Police Officers, Doctors 
& Nurses and last week, Fire Fighters. 
Mrs. Bennett arranged for the real Fire Brigade to come, with their fire engine, to 
talk to all of the children about what Fire Fighters actually do! 
The children tried on the heavy helmets, held the hose and climbed into the cab. 
They also saw the very big cutting equipment which the firefighters use to cut 
people out of their cars when they have a crash. 
When we got back to class, Carne and year one turned our classroom and play-
ground into a Fire station. They dressed up as firefighters and problem solved 
how to get the water into a hose to put out a fire. 
I think we have some very good candidates for the fire service of the future, don't 
you agree! 
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Over the last 2 weeks, all year groups have worked really hard to complete various assess-
ments and I have been incredibly impressed with their attitude towards these. We have 
had positive outlooks and resilience across the board. In topic Key stage 2 have finished 
their learning about mountains by looking  at specific mountains from around the world 
and in the UK, as well as carrying out practical activities to explain the way that different 
mountains are formed. Year 5 and 6 have learnt how to give a place's location using the 
relative location to another place. We have now moved on to learning about the water cy-
cle and we had a fantastic time yesterday creating a water cycle on the working wall that 
we can refer to throughout our learning. Years 2, 3 and 4 have begun learning about frac-
tions and particularly enjoyed relating this to food based examples!  Pendower also very 
much enjoyed our visit from St Mawes fire crew.. 

Year 5 have been continuing there learning multiplication and division and year 6 have 

been learning algebra, which they took to very well and have been proud of their own 

achievements.  
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 In Kiberick we have been busy writing recounts and researching the conservation work 
done by Newquay Zoo so that we can include technical language and interesting facts. We 
hope to send our recounts to the zoo and share them with the wider community to en-
courage more people to visit and support the important work being done there.  



Building a brighter future together 

Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
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Information Classification: CONTROLLED 

- How to better understand your child’s needs & behaviours 

- Advice on positive parenting and how to keep your child safe 

- How to better understand the importance of routines for your family 
  

If you would like to be able to talk in confidence, just pop along, we are here 
to help and support you. 

 
               All parents and carers are welcome. 

 

Family Worker Drop In Sessions 
 

 
 
 
 

Family Worker 
Drop In Sessions 
Early Help FW Drop In Sessions 2023 
Need support with your child -  
 
 
 
 

  
 

Perranporth Family Hub  
Liskey Hill 
Perranporth 
TR6 0EU 
 
Wednesdays - 25th January, 22nd 
February, 29th March & 26th April  
9.00am to 10.00am 
 
 
 Contact us for more information 

Email: carrick.familyhubs@cornwall.gov.uk 
Call:    01872 322661 

St Pauls Family Hub  
Moresk Road 
Truro 
TR1 1BP 
 
Thursdays - 12th January,  
9th February & 9th March 
2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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